

September 17, 2021

The Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 sent via email: <a href="mailto:premier@ontario.ca">premier@ontario.ca</a>

Re: Structure Inventory and Inspections

Dear Premier:

At the last regular General Purpose and Administration Committee meeting held September 13, 2021 the above captioned matter was discussed.

I wish to advise that the following resolution was passed which will be going forward for ratification at the September 27, 2021 Township of Scugog Council meeting:

**THAT** Report PWIS-2021-027, 2021 Structure Inventory and Inspections, be received:

**THAT** the Township of Scugog 2021 Ontario Structure Inspection Manual Inventory and Inspection Summary Report, prepared by Planmac Engineering Inc., be received;

**THAT** as part of the annual budget process, the Township continue to increase the amount of funding available for bridges and culverts through the continuation of Roads and Other Infrastructure Levy;

**THAT** as part of the annual budget process, the Township continue to increase the investment in bridge and culvert maintenance and repair through other means including identifying efficiencies and cost savings and applying for grants through other levels of government for major bridge and culvert replacements;

**THAT** the Township follow the principles of Asset Management and prioritize preventative maintenance such as waterproofing decks, repair concrete soffits, parapet walls, abutments and wingwalls, etc.

**THAT** the Province of Ontario and the Government of Canada be encouraged to provide more funding to rural municipalities to support infrastructure projects related to major bridge and culvert replacements; and

THAT a copy of the staff report and resolution be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, Provincial Minister of Finance, Federal Finance Minister, MP Erin O'Toole, MPP Lindsey Park, AMO, Durham Region and all Ontario municipalities."

Should you require anything further in this regard, please do not hesitate to contact Kevin Arsenault, Capital Projects Technologist at 905-985-7346 ext. 138.

Yours truly,

Becky Jamieson

Beely Jamisson

Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk

Encl.

cc:

Kevin Arsenault, Capital Projects Technologist Honourable Chrystia Freeland, Federal Minister of Finance chrystia.freeland@fin.gc.ca

Honourable Peter Bethenfalvy, Ontario Minister of Finance

Lindsey Park, MPP, Durham

Erin O'Toole, MP

Ralph Walton, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham <a href="mailto:clerks@durham.ca">clerks@durham.ca</a>

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

All Ontario Municipalities

karsenault@scugog.ca

Minister.fin@ontario.ca

Lindsey.park@pc.ola.org

Erin.OToole@parl.gc.ca

amo@amo.on.ca